
Aunt Martha’s Extravagance 
Part 2 – ‘. . . to have and to hold, from this day forward . . .’ 

 
Via a Mississippi Open Records Act request, USMNEWS.net recently obtained a large batch of 
documents from USM relating to USM president Martha Saunders’ university aircraft.  This 
series, Aunt Martha’s Extravagance, provides analysis of these documents.  Some in the USM community 
know little, if anything, about USM’s lease agreement with the USM Foundation vis-à-vis the 
airplane.  Still many more know little, if anything, about the responsibilities beyond the lease 
payments faced by USM as a result of Saunders’ decision to take on the aircraft. The insert below 
presents the details of the former subject. 
 

 
 

According the agreement approved by the Mississippi IHL Board back in November-08, USM 
has saddled itself with a monthly payment equal to $16,662.98 for 59 months (4 years and 11 
months).  In the 60th month, the institution is expected to pay the USM Foundation a final 
balloon payment of $907,053.85, all so that Saunders can have instant access to air 
transportation for the five years including 2009, 2010, 2011, 2012, and 2013.  After that, the 
process may start all over again. 
 
What about fuel costs, airport landing/hangar fees, maintenance expenses, etc.?  These are the 
details oft forgotten by those who look past the extravagance of Saunders’ aircraft.  Is USM 
responsible for these?  Information about USM’s responsibility for these items, and others, was 
also obtained via a MORA request of USM and the IHL for details concerning the King Air 
model aircraft.  Many of those types of details are highlighted in the insert below, which is 
entitled “IV OBLIGATIONS OF USM
 

”. 



 
 

As the insert above indicates, USM is responsible for pilots’/flight crew’s salaries/benefits, 
overseeing hangar/storage requirements, aircraft supplies, developing operations manuals, 
maintaining navigation maps, maintaining weather planning materials, maintaining flight 
training processes, fuel, and out-of-pocket expenses facing the USMF.  The insert below, which 
presents a continuation of USM’s obligations vis-à-vis airplane incidentals, adds “repair . . . 
costs” to the lengthy list just above.  Clearly, USM’s responsibilities with regard to the King Air 
go well beyond simply the monthly lease payment of about $17,000 and the approximately 
$900,000 balloon payment.  One might even say that USM, and its Martha Saunders 
administration, are married to this airplane.  Having dealt with a $9-$10 million budget cut in 
2009, and facing a $15 million cut in 2010 and possibly another $10 million in 2011, one might 
also add that it is not a marriage made in Heaven.      
 



 
 

 


